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October 9, 2008 

Ms. Stephanie Stumbo 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602 

Re: Case No. 2008-00250 

Dear Ms. Stumbo: 

Enclosed for filing is an original and six copies of FEWPB’s Motion for Hearing. I 
appreciate your assistance. If you have any questions, please contact me at (502) 352- 
4541 or hprice@fewpb.com. 

Sin cere I y , 

U(kCkPbhd Hance Price 

Staff Attorney 

HP/mw 
cc: John N. Hughes 

Thomas Marshall 
Donald Prather 

3 ox 308) e (502) 352-4372 
ax (502) 223-3887 
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PIJBL~C SERVICE 
P ~ F  fin 4 I cx inn i  In the Matter of: 

PROPOSED ADJUSTMENT OF THE WHOLESALE ) 
WATER SERVICE RATES OF ) CASE NO. 2008-00250 
FRANKFORT ELECTRIC AND WATER ) 
PLANT BOARD ) 

FOR HEARING 

Comes the Frankfort Electric and Water Plant Board (“FEWPB”) by counsel, and for 

its Motion for Hearing hereby states as follows: 

On June 6, 2008, FEWPB filed with the Commission its revised tariff reflecting an 

increase in its wholesale water rates. Thereafter, Elkhorn and Peaks Mill Water Districts 

as well as the North Shelby and U.S. 60 Water Districts moved to intervene. 

After filing its Response to the Commission’s Order of July 2, 2008, an informal 

conference was held on August 21, 2008. Subsequent to this conference, FEWPB 

adjusted its proposed wholesale rate and responded to additional data requests filed by 

Commission Staff as well as Elkhorn and Peaks Mill Water Districts. 

On September 23, 2008, FEWPB asked that the Commission consider scheduling 

another informal conference. The conferences are an effective method to resolve 

questions regarding the proposed rate. However, given that all discovery has been 

completed to date FEWPB now requests that the Commission consider scheduling this 

matter for hearing. FEWPB staff and experts are available for hearings the week of 

November 17,2008, the week of December 1 , 2008 and December 15-17,2008. 



WHEREFORE, FEWPB respectfully requests that the Commission schedule a 

hearing for this case at a time convenient for Commission staff and all parties. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

4 k-- A,* 3kkii5d;;:Y 
124 West Todd Street 
Frankfort, KY 40601 

- I L u  l?<'b. 
Hance Price 
317 West Second Street 
Frankfort, KY 40601 

Attorneys for Frankfort Electric and 
Water Plant Board 

This the 4" day of Or.ko , 2008. 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I, Hance Price, certify that on the 7 e day of 2008 a 

copy of this Motion for Hearing was served by mail to Honorable Thomas A. 

Marshall, Attorney at Law, 212 Washington Street, P.O. Box 223, Frankfort, KY 

40602, Honorable Donald T. Prather, Mathis, Riggs & Prather, P.S.C. Attorneys 

at Law, 500 Main Street, Suite 5, Shelbyville, KY 40065 and an original and six 

copies to Ms. Stephanie Stumbo, Executive Director, Kentucky Public Service 

Commission, 21 1 Sower Boulevard, P.O. Box 615, Frankfort, KY 40602-0615. 


